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15 February 2019 

Dear Mr Fulton 

fyi-request-9475-76b959d5@requests.fyi.org.nz 

Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987         

CAS-965373-M4P0B1 

Thank you for your email dated 30 January 2019 requesting information.  

Between 1 January 2018 and 31 December 2018, 54,561 tickets were issued to vehicles for ‘Current 
license label not affixed in the prescribed manner – parked vehicle’.  

47,260 warning infringements were issued for ‘Warning – Current License Label not affixed in the 
Prescribed Manner’. 54,561 live infringements were issued in 2018, $200 being the fee.  

15,132 warning infringements were issued for ‘Warning - No inspection of vehicle – Private Vehicle’, 
34,475 live infringements were issued in 2018, $200 being the fee.  

All warranted Parking Officers are currently supplied with Android Devices. These devices have an 
auto look up with a subset of the Motor Vehicle Report (MVR) data list provided from the New 
Zealand Transport Agency (NZTA).  

When an officer is to enter a vehicles registration number, it will provide the detail on validity of 
registration and warrant status as well as the Make and Model of the vehicle as registered within the 
MVR database.  

The device does not store data, it transfers the relevant information to an infringement category. 
Once the infringement is uploaded, the data ceases to exist on the android device.  

Auckland Transport (AT) is the Road Controlling Authority for Local Roads only. State Highways and 
Motorways are managed by NZTA.  

AT is working through a project to enable similar License Plate Recognition (LPR) cameras, used by 
NZTA, to be used in off street carpark buildings to enable a faster transition through payment 
mediums.  

We trust the above information has addressed your request however should you believe that we 
have not dealt with your request appropriately, you have the right in accordance with section 27(3) 
of the LGOIMA to make a complaint to the Office of the Ombudsman and seek an investigation and 
review in regard to this matter. 
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If you have any further queries, please contact Auckland Transport on 09 355 3553 quoting Official 
Information request number CAS-965373-M4P0B1.  

Yours sincerely 

 

Rick Bidgood 

Acting Group Manager, Parking Services & Compliance 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 


